
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT SERVICES STAFF REPORT 
 

For Planning Commission Meeting of January 18, 2017 
 
 

SUBJECT: NorthSky Wetland Use Permit for City Planning Commission Approval 
(2701 Pontiac Trail)   
File No. WUP16-002 

 
 

 
PROPOSED CITY PLANNING COMMISSION MOTION 

  
           The Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby approves the 
Wetland Use Permit for the NorthSky Site Plan.     

 

 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends that the wetland use permit be postponed because additional information 
is required from the project engineer before a determination on the appropriate pipe size under 
Pontiac Trail can be made.  

LOCATION 
 

The site is located on the west side of Pontiac Trail, north of Skydale and south of Dhu Varren 
Roads, in the Northeast planning area and the Traver Creek watershed (Ward 1).   
 

DESCRIPTION OF PETITION 
 

The NorthSky Site Plan was approved on March 21, 2016 by City Council.  Wetland Use 
Permits are typically considered in tandem with a site plan, but the need for a wetland use 
permit was identified by city staff several months after the NorthSky SP was approved. No 
wetlands are being removed, and the NorthSky site has historically drained to the wetland 
across Pontiac Trail. This permit is requested to formalize this flow of stormwater from the new 
developement to the existing wetland.  
 

From the application: A wetland use permit is requested to allow stormwater from the NorthSky 
development to discharge to wetlands on the opposite side of Pontiac Trail. The property is 
owned by others, therefore an easement is being obtained by the petitioner. The project 
includes these activities that are regulated under the City of Ann Arbor Wetlands Protection 
Ordinance: 
 

 Discharge pre-treated stormwater from the project site to off-site regulated wetlands in 
excess of 10 acres. 

 No cut or fill is proposed within the wetlands and no permanent impact to the long term 
hydrology of the wetlands is proposed. 
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STAFF COMMENTS 
 
Systems Planning – Staff approval of the Wetland Ust Permit application is anticipated, but 
additional information is necessary and has been requested from the project engineer to allow 
staff to confirm that the the size of the pipe(s) used under the road is appropriate. Once this 
information is received, staff will complete the review of the wetland use permit.  
  
Prepared by Jill Thacher 
Reviewed by Matthew Kowalski 
Mg/ 
1/13/17 
 
 
Attachments: Revised 10/26/16 Wetland Use Permit Application and Attachments 
       
 
c: Owner/Petitioner: Trowbridge Land Holdings, LLC 
     2617 Beacon Hill Drive 
     Auburn Hills, MI 48326 
 
 Petitioner’s Agent: Brooks Williamson and Associates, Inc. 
     30366 Beck Road 
     Wixom, MI 48393 
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